
Let’s Talk Finances 

Looking for Work After Coronavirus Layoffs? 

 
Have you been laid off due to the Coronavirus? Or maybe your small business shut down? 
These days, many people start by looking for ways to make money working from home. If 
you’re eyeing a work-at-home gig, here are some things to keep in mind. 
 
Ads offer a variety of work-at-home jobs – lnternet businesses, shipping or mailing work, 
selling goods, and more. But many of these “jobs” are scams, aimed at getting your money, 
and won’t deliver on the claims they make. To avoid work-at-home scams: 

• Don’t pay to get a job. Scammers may say they’ve got a job waiting if you just pay 
a fee for certification, training, equipment, or supplies. But, after you pay, the job 
doesn’t materialize. 

• Avoid fake job ads. Some scammers pay to have their ads or scam websites 
appear at the top of your searches. Other scammers pretend to be affiliated with 
well-known companies or even the government. Research a potential employer by 
searching online for a potential employer’s name, email address, and phone 
number. You might find complaints by others who’ve been scammed and find out 
more about the scammer’s tricks. 

• Don’t believe ads for "previously undisclosed" federal government jobs.  
Information about federal jobs is free at usajobs.gov. 

• Check it out. Check out a company with your local consumer protection agency or 
your state Attorney General. They can tell you whether they’ve gotten complaints 
about a particular work-at-home program. 

 
And if you’re dealing with job loss, you’re not alone. Here are some other things to keep in 
mind: 

• Contact your State Unemployment Insurance Office for information about 
applying for unemployment insurance benefits in your state. The Department of 
Labor recently announced new flexibilities offered as a result of the Coronavirus 
crisis. So, it pays to check if you’re eligible. 

• Contact your creditors. They may be willing to discuss some type of minimum 
payment or other flexibility. They’re more likely to be reasonable if you talk to them 
upfront about the financial problems you are having as a result of the Coronavirus, 
rather than waiting until after you’ve missed a payment. 
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